










 
April 6, 2021 

 
Representative Dean Phillips 
2452 Rayburn House Office Building 
45 Independence Ave SW 
Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Congressman Phillips: 

Highway 5 in Carver County serves the region as a major freight and commuter corridor, providing 
primary access to University of Minnesota Landscape Arboretum, as well as providing access to 
many businesses in this fast-growing area.  

Over 27,000 vehicles travel on Highway 5 every day including 800 commercial vehicles. This corridor 
will experience 950 hours of annual delay during peak periods by 2040. A major problem for this 
highway is safety. Over a five-year period, there were 187 crashes, 47 of those with injuries. The 
crash rate is two and a half times the statewide average for similar corridors.  

The Southwest Corridor Transportation Coalition, which includes local governments in the area, 
businesses, the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum and many concerned citizens is supporting the 
Arboretum Area Transportation Plan that will begin to address these issues on Highway 5.  

The Southwest Corridor Transportation Coalition urges you to support Carver County’s request for 
$2M for design and environmental work for Highway 5 from Minnewashta Parkway to Highway 
41. The proposed project will expand Highway 5 to a four-lane roadway and reduce vehicle delay up 
to 80 percent while providing multimodal facilities, and improving safety for all users. The bridge 
design over the wetlands that surround the corridor will reconnect the wetland complexes supporting 
Lake Minnewashta. 

The quality of life for thousands of Minnesotans will be enhanced with the completion of needed 
safety and mobility improvements on Highway 5.  As the area continues to grow, we will need these 
improvements to support amenities like the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum. Thank you for your 
support of needed improvements to the transportation infrastructure Minnesotans rely on every day. 

Sincerely, 

 
Randy Maluchnik, President 
 
 

Randy Maluchnik, President 
112510 Ramsey Court, Chaska, MN 55318 Phone:(612) 964-5382  email:randymaluchnik@comcast.net  



Equal Opportunity Employer 
 

 
395 John Ireland Boulevard 
Saint Paul, MN 55155  

April 21, 2021 

The Honorable Dean Phillips 
United States House of Representatives 
2452 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Re:  Letter for Congressional Interest for Community or Member Directed Projects 

Dear Representative Phillips: 

This letter is in reference to the Highway 5 Mobility and Lake Minnewashta Causeway Bridge Project in Carver 
County. This is a locally led project by Carver County on MnDOT’s Trunk Highway System. The goals of the 
project are to improve mobility, travelers’ safety and multimodal connections. The project will expand a portion 
of a two-lane section of Highway 5 to a four-lane expressway between Minnewashta Parkway and TH 41, as well 
as intersection capacity improvements for the TH 5/TH 41 intersection. 

Currently, the total project cost estimate is $44 million. Carver County has $17 million in funds and was awarded 
a grant from the Metropolitan Council’s Regional Solicitation for mobility and access improvements. The project 
will be programmed in 2025 in Minnesota’s State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP). It is MnDOT’s 
assumption that the local agency will be responsible for delivery costs and funding gaps. This project is planned 
for construction starting in 2025. 

MnDOT is committed to partnering with Carver County as they develop this project and explore other funding 
opportunities for improving this transportation need. 

Thank you for your interest and support to improve Minnesota’s transportation system. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Margaret Anderson Kelliher, Commissioner 
Minnesota Department of Transportation 
 
cc:  Angie Stenson, Senior Transportation Planner, Carver County  
 Sergius Phillips, Federal Liaison, MnDOT 
 Michael Barnes, Metro District Engineer, MnDOT 
 Chris Kufner, Deputy State Aid Engineer, MnDOT 
 Dan Erickson, Metro District State Aid Engineer 
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April 8, 2021 

 

Representative Dean Phillips 

2452 Rayburn House Office Building 

45 Independence Ave. SW 

Washington, D.C.  20515 

 

RE:  Support for Highway 5 Community Project Request  

 

Dear Representative Phillips: 

 

The proposed Highway 5 project provides significant benefits to regional commuter and freight 

traffic as well as the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum and its 500,000 annual visitors. Currently, 

Highway 5 serves 27,000 vehicles per day on a two-lane roadway, which creates significant 

congestion and resulting in a crash rate 2.5 times the state average and lacks bicycle and 

pedestrian facilities. The proposed project will expand Highway 5 to a four-lane roadway and 

reduce vehicle delay up to 80 percent, provide multimodal facilities, and improve safety for all 

users. The bridged design over the wetlands that surround the corridor will reconnect the wetland 

complexes supporting Lake Minnewashta. 

 

The University recognizes and understands the value of the proposed improvements on Highway 

5. Reconnecting the wetlands will improve the natural habitat of the area, which connects to the 

Arboretum. The intersection improvements at Highway 5 and Minnewashta Parkway will create 

safer traveling conditions. The proposed relocated access for the Arboretum to this intersection 

will minimize queues and improve traffic flow as well. We are dedicated to continuing to work 

with the County as design of the intersection proceeds to provide an improved experience for our 

Arboretum guests. 

 

The University of Minnesota supports Carver County’s community project request for Highway 

5 improvements. For more than two years, the University has worked with Carver County and 

local municipalities to identify transportation improvements through the Arboretum area, 

including Highway 5. The improvements for Highway 5 will improve safety and mobility for the 

thousands of people who use this corridor every day. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Peter C. Moe 

Director 
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CITY OF CHASKA 

ONE CITY HALL PLAZA / CHASKA MN  55318-1962 

 

April 7, 2021 

Lydon Irobjent 

Director of Public Works, Carver County 

600 East 4th St 

Chaska, MN 55318 

 

RE:  Support for Highway 5 Community Project Request  

 

Dear Lydon: 

The proposed Highway 5 project provides significant benefits to regional commuter and freight traffic as 

well as the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum and its 500,000 annual visitors. Currently, Highway 5 serves 

27,000 vehicles per day on a two-lane roadway, which creates significant congestion and resulting in a 

crash rate 2.5 times the state average. The proposed project will expand Highway 5 to a four-lane 

roadway and reduce vehicle delay up to 80 percent, provide multimodal facilities, and improve safety 

for all users. The bridged design over the wetlands that surround the corridor will reconnect the wetland 

complexes supporting Lake Minnewashta. 

The City of Chaska recognizes and understands the value of the proposed improvements on Highway 5. 

The extreme congestion and high crash rates along Highway 5 currently create challenges for our 

residents to access jobs and services in the Twin Cities metro. Attracting growth and businesses to our 

community depends on a reliable transportation system. Additionally, our residents value the immense 

environmental amenities of Lake Minnewashta, the Arboretum, and the regional trail network. This 

project will expand multimodal access to these regional destinations. 

The City of Chaska supports Carver County’s community project request for Highway 5 improvements. 

For more than two years, we have worked with Carver County, MnDOT, and other local municipalities to 

identify transportation improvements through the Arboretum area, including Highway 5. The 

improvements for Highway 5 will improve safety and mobility for the thousands of people who use this 

corridor every day. 

Sincerely,  

 

Mark Windschitl 
Mayor 

 

 

http://www.chaskamn.com/


April 5, 2021 

The Honorable Dean Phillips 

2452 Rayburn HOB 

45 Independence Ave SW 

Washington, DC 20515 

Re: Support for Highway 5 Community Project Request 

Dear Representative Phillips: 

The proposed Highway 5 project provides significant benefits to regional commuter and freight 

traffic as well as the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum and its 500,000 annual visitors. Currently, 

Highway 5 serves 27,000 vehicles per day on a two-lane roadway, which creates significant 

congestion and resulting in a crash rate 2.5 times the state average. The proposed project will 

expand Highway 5 to a four-lane roadway and reduce vehicle delay up to 80 percent, provide 

multimodal facilities, and improve safety for all users. The bridged design over the wetlands that 

surround the corridor will reconnect the wetland complexes supporting Lake Minnewashta. 

The City of Victoria recognizes and understands the value of the proposed improvements on 

Highway 5. The extreme congestion and high crash rates along Highway 5 currently create 

challenges for our residents to access jobs and services in the Twin Cities metro. Attracting growth 

and businesses to our community depends on a reliable transportation system. Additionally, our 

residents value the immense environmental amenities of Lake Minnewashta, the Arboretum, and 

the regional trail network. This project will expand multi modal access to these regional 

destinations. 

The City of Victoria supports Carver County's community project request for Highway 5 

improvements. For more than two years, we have worked with Carver County, MnDOT, and other 

local municipalities to identify transportation improvements through the Arboretum area, including 

Highway 5. The improvements for Highway 5 will improve safety and mobility for the thousands of 

people who use this corridor every day. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor 

www.ci.victoria.mn. us 
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City of Waconia 

April 5th, 2021 

Jackie Schulze 

Interim City Administrator, City of Waconia 

201 South Vine Street 

City of Waconia, MN 55387 

 

RE:  Support for Highway 5 Community Project Request  

 

Dear Congressman Phillips: 

The proposed Highway 5 project provides significant benefits to regional commuter and freight traffic as 

well as the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum and its 500,000 annual visitors. Currently, Highway 5 serves 

27,000 vehicles per day on a two-lane roadway, which creates significant congestion and resulting in a 

crash rate 2.5 times the state average. The proposed project will expand Highway 5 to a four-lane 

roadway and reduce vehicle delay up to 80 percent, provide multimodal facilities, and improve safety 

for all users. The bridged design over the wetlands that surround the corridor will reconnect the wetland 

complexes supporting Lake Minnewashta. 

The City of Waconia recognizes and understands the value of the proposed improvements on Highway 

5. The extreme congestion and high crash rates along Highway 5 currently create challenges for our 

residents to access jobs and services in the Twin Cities metro. Attracting growth and businesses to our 

community depends on a reliable transportation system. Additionally, our residents value the immense 

environmental amenities of Lake Minnewashta, the Arboretum, and the regional trail network. This 

project will expand multimodal access to these regional destinations. 

The City of Waconia supports Carver County’s community project request for Highway 5 improvements. 

For more than two years, we have worked with Carver County, MnDOT, and other local municipalities to 
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identify transportation improvements through the Arboretum area, including Highway 5. The 

improvements for Highway 5 will improve safety and mobility for the thousands of people who use this 

corridor every day. 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Jackie Schulze 

Interim City Administrator 
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